IAAE Board Meeting

Saturday, March 27, 2010
Board Room, FFA Enrichment Center, DMACC—Ankeny
Minutes

The meeting was called to order by President Mark Williams at 9:00 AM.

Adoption of the Agenda: Jeff Mayes moved to adopt the agenda with flexibility, seconded by Barry Clough, motion passed.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting: Minutes of the previous board meeting were presented by Scott Johnson. Jeff Mayes moved to accept the report, seconded by Brad Kinsinger, motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report: Barb Lemmer stated that the General Account has $7,208.17, the Conference Account has $22,739.28, and the Region III CD has $5,000. All outstanding 2008 invoices for conference and instructional materials packets have been paid—therefore some money may be transferred back to the General Account as some funds were transferred the other direction when accounts were establish under Lemmer. Barry Clough moved to approve the report, seconded by Kevin Blair, motion passed.
Ex-Officio Reports:
· ISU-AgEd: Dr. Wade Miller reported that the department had picked up enrollment throughout the school year and now has 400 students, 100 of which are in the teacher education program. Nine students are student teaching this spring and ten will do so in the fall. Interviews will take place to fill the assistant professor position vacated by Dr. Esters and there is a need to fill the position vacated by Michael Pate. Dr. Miller also had discussion with the board the possibility of the department merging with the Horticulture department to help reduce administrative and staffing costs.
· Governor’s Council on Ag Ed: Dr. Miller stated that the last meeting of the governor’s council took place about two weeks ago. This is because the council is changing its structure to be more of an advisory council.
· Iowa FFA Foundation: Mark Williams shared with the board recent discussions that have taken place regarding funding for the Enrichment Center and collecting pledges and donations.
· ISU Ag Ed Club: Carlton Ness discussed activities the club is doing at the Iowa FFA Leadership Conference: tours, advisor hospitality room, and the “Teach Ag Ed” workshop.
· IACTE: Craig McEnany reported that four students were sent to the National Policy Seminar at Washington, DC earlier in March.

· Team AgEd: Matt Eddy stated that a search for a facilitator is on-going and that it would be nice if this effort could become a formality by the summer conference.

Committee Reports:
· Conference Planning: Barry Clough reported that most details are set and that the Drake credit sessions are being lined up. The committee is still searching for a good site for the Tuesday evening fellowship event.
· Administrative: Craig McEnany stated that the budgets and accounts should be reviewed prior to the summer conference.
· Membership Services: Brad Kinsinger stated that the basketball games had a good turnout and is open to any more suggestions to promote membership. There was discussion of a tailgate at an ISU football game this fall.
· Educational Development: Barb Lemmer said that they are working on collecting payment for the last 5 instructional materials packets owed from 2009.
· Policy Development: Jeff Mayes reported that the committee is struggling to maintain structure and promote ideas.
· Past Presidents: Matt Eddy said that the by-laws will be reviewed and amendments should be considered. There was discussion regarding the addition of representatives to the IAAE—an Alumni Representative would be an example.
Old Business:
· Membership Report: Barb Lemmer reported that there are 177 paid members and 13 more are needed to meet the budgeted membership for 2009-2010.
· Newsletter/Website: Matt Eddy stated that the Iowa FFA Association is pursuing website provider options at this time and shared with the board what options that IAAE have available to them with this possible change.
· Conference Contracted Services: Mark Williams facilitated discussion about the updated language and timeline of the Executive Assistant and Conference Coordinator positions. Kevin Blair moved to approve the contract language for the two said positions, seconded by Brad Kinsinger, motion passed.
· NAAE Hardship Application: Mark Williams reported that the hardship application for an IAAE member has been submitted. Iowa has not historically contributed to this fund and needs to consider doing so in the future.
· CASE Curriculum: Matt Eddy stated that there were no changes from the last report.
New Business:
· Summer Conference Responsibilities: Mark Williams and Barry Clough shared with the board the district/post-secondary breakout meeting agenda for review. It was determined that there should be an additional agenda item designed to offer assistance to new/beginning teachers. It was also determined that the list of spring and fall student teachers should receive information about the conference and encourage their attendance at the beginning teachers workshop.
· Next Board Meeting: Mark Williams stated that the next board meeting will be Monday, June 28th at 6:00 PM at the Enrichment Center.
· Officer Nominations: Matt Eddy said that he will entertain any nominations for up-coming board positions that will be open this summer. President-Elect is of the biggest concern. He also presented to the board the idea of moving the conference planning responsibilities to the Past President position from the President-Elect position to help in finding potential nominees for President-Elect.
· Awards Selection: The board postponed awards selection until after meeting adjournment.
· Region III Conference: The conference this year is June 22-24 at North Mankato, MN. Barb Lemmer will make arrangements and those intending to go should contact her.
Adjournment: Kevin Blair moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Scott Johnson, motion passed. Meeting was adjourned at 12:25 PM.
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